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Monday 11th May 2020 

Dear Parents,

Firstly, I hope that you all had a pleasant and relaxing Bank Holiday weekend.  On Friday, school was open for our key worker / vulnerable families as usual, and we held a VE Day service at the memorial, as well as a special street party – both socially distanced, of course!  We will share more of this and other news in our next newsletter.

********************************

Last evening, we heard the Prime Minister outline his ‘road map’ plan for the next stages towards easing lockdown over coming weeks and months.  We are all keen to hear when people can return to work safely, when we can meet up with extended familiy members, when we can socialise, go outside for leisure, shop, and when our children can return to school.

                    ‘In step 2 (of the easing of lockdown) – at the earliest June 1st – after half term – we believe we may 
                     be in a position to begin the phased re-opening of shops and to get primary pupils back in schools 
                     beginning with Reception, Year 1 and Year 6.’                           Prime Minister – Sunday 10th May 2020

Local Authorities, Headteachers and Teacher Unions will have heard this briefing at the same time as you.  Obviously, we have been working on model return to school scenarios for a number of weeks now, but we are still faced with some considerable ‘unknown challenges’ – 

1. capacity of our school staff – those who may be managing self shielding, shielding of members 
                of  their own families, or those who may be unwell.
1. ability to uphold social distancing measures in school with increased number of pupils
1. necessity to adapt school environment, timetables, routines, drop off and pick up etc.
1. ability to deep clean school when more areas are opened up with increased number of pupils
1. appropriateness of use of PPE and sanitary equipment for safe interaction
1. maintaining specific ongoing support for our most vulnerable families with increased number of pupils


                    ‘ And we will shortly be setting out detailed guidance on how to make it work in schools and shops 
                     and transport.’                                                                                  Prime Minister – Sunday 10th May 2020

When we receive this government document, Wiltshire Local Authority and unions will give clearer guidance which each school must apply to our own settings and particular needs of pupils, staff and families.

This will be a considerable undertaking.  I will work closely with my leadership teams and Chairs of Governors from Saint Patrick’s and Our Lady of Lourdes, to ensure the safest decisions are made for each of our schools.  We will share with you what we have been able to plan for return, including new systems and conditions before the half term break next week.  

However, what is clear, is that things will not be back to normal on Monday 1st June, and at this stage, I would suggest that Years Reception, 1 and 6 (up to 90 children) plus our vulnerable and key worker children will not all return automatically on 1st June.

          ‘I must stress again that all of this is conditional; it all depends on a series of big Ifs.’ 
                                                                                                                                   Prime Minister – Sunday 10th May 2020

I know this is frustrating, however, I know from your phone conversations with staff, that you trust what we have done so far and want us to be very sure of conditions for a safe return before we are open for more children.

Whilst we are still not completely in possession of facts or clear guidance for the immediate future, Mrs. Courtney and myself are in the process of working on plans for September and the months following in the new academic year.  We may be fully open by then, but we do realise that we cannot merely pick up from where we left off in March.  We will prioritise our pupils’ social, emotional, communication and mental wellbeing, as we create a ‘new normal’ in school life, curriculum ad routines, rather than just try to catch up and pretend this last few months did not happen.

Remember, the entire country’s schools have experienced the loss of these last months, so it is not appropriate to talk about our children ‘being behind’ or having to ‘catch up’ on their learning.

[bookmark: _GoBack]At Saint Patrick’s Catholic Primary, you recognise our commitment and ability to support your child’s needs holistically and now, more than any other time in our school’s history, we must rely on and apply our strong ethos and skills to meet the new needs of our community.

In the meantime, thank you for your ongoing brilliance in home learning.  Thank you for your words of support to our staff team.  We will be in touch when we have more clarity and direction.

Have a good week.  Stay safe.  Stay positive!


R.E. McLoughlin                      Mrs. M. Ellis
Headteacher                                                                           Chair of Governors
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